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Happy Easter! 

 

Spring will soon be upon us as we celebrate creation anew.  For Easter 

reminds us of how precious we are to God; how precious all of creation is to 

God in that God would send his only son that we would have this joyous 

newness of life more abundantly.  Scripture teaches that as inheritors of God’s 

creation, we are called to be generous and faithful stewards of it.  During the 

month of April, as we continue our journey through Easter, each Sunday we 

will explore what it means to be a generous and faithful people of God’s 

creation.   

 

In Paul’s letter to the Galatians 5:22-23, we learn of the nine Fruits of the 

Spirit. “…the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, 

generosity, faithfulness, gentleness, and self-control.” 

As followers of Christ Jesus, we endeavor to grow in all these areas for the 

sake of the well-being of the church and in order to faithfully share the good 

news of Jesus Christ with our neighbors through the churches various 

ministries.  One key Fruit of the Spirit is generosity.  Generosity is a key 

means of supporting the church financially.  In Luke 8:1-3, we see that even 

Jesus had to be supported financially in order to do the ministry to which his 

Father had called him.  

 

Soon afterwards [Jesus] went on through cities and villages, proclaiming and 

bringing the good news of the kingdom of God. The twelve were with him, as 

well as some women who had been cured of evil spirits and infirmities: Mary, 

called Magdalene, from whom seven demons had gone out, and Joanna, the 

wife of Herod s steward Chuza, and Susanna, and many others, who provided 

for them out of their resources (Luke 8:1-3, NRSV). 

 

What a faithful example and witness these women were in their generosity! 

Journey with me this April as we discover the joy and excitement of being a 

generous giver for the proclamation of God’s word and the growth of God’s 

kingdom in our church, our neighborhoods, and our communities.  

 

Happy Easter! 

 

Pastor Pamela 
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Dear Members of HLC, 

It’s been another busy year at our church!  We are approaching Spring with lots of new ideas 
and projects planned.  Our committees are active and busy.  

We’ve had a meaningful Lenten season with our (delicious) soup/suppers and interesting 
devotionals with Pastor Pamela and looking forward to a beautiful and joyous Easter Sunday. 
We have welcomed some new members over the last several months; This brings us joy and 
hope that our church is going in the right direction, as we continue to plan for the future.  

I want to thank everyone who contributes their time, effort & talents keeping our church 
‘business’ running smoothly and allowing us to come together in worship every week! We need 
many to carry out these tasks, such as:  feeding the hungry through our time spent at the 
Regional Food Bank and providing food baskets at Holiday time, and Hope’s Kitchen meals. 
We would love to have more people on committees such as the Altar Guild, Assisting 
Ministers, Communion Assistants, Property Committee, Worship and Music Committee … 
these are just a few examples of what we provide and are urging members to join and help out 
with.   We enjoy each other’s company as well as accomplishing what needs to get done.  

We will be holding our Stewardship Campaign starting on Sunday, April 7th and the next two 
Sundays, during worship service, leading up to the Annual Member Meeting on Sunday, April 
28, where we will summarize our accomplishments throughout the year and plan for the new 
Fiscal Year. During the next few weeks, you will be given a Time & Talent form to fill out as well 
as a Pledge form. We hope you will take the time to fill them out and put in the Collection 
Basket – Pam Dodson will get the Time and Talent sheet and Sandra Governor will get the 
Pledge forms. These are kept confidential.  Our church could not continue with our current 
ministries without your help and contributions.  

Thank you all for your participation and leadership in keeping these committees and ministries 
active and productive. Part of 2 Corinthians 9 …… Each of you must give as you have made up 
your mind, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver….  

Blessings to all, 

Bonny Mounteer 
Council President 
 

From the Desk of: 
 

Bonny Mounteer, Council President 
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GARDEN OF HOPE – IT BEGINS! 

Once the snow melts, you will see that behind the clothing shed there is now the 

beginning of our raised bed garden!.   

A good friend, Aaron St. Onge of St Onge Landscaping, came by on Friday, 

March 22nd to remove the top layer of grass, grade the very bumpy soil, put 

down weed barrier, and spread 4” of pea gravel.  He was able to get us 105 

bags of the proper bedding soil for ONLY $18 a bag (now retailing for $39 

each!).  

Next up, building the beds (scheduled for beginning of April) and buying the 

fencing, fence posts, corner 4x4s, and a gate.  Then we can start cool weather 

veggie seeds and get ready for late spring planting.  There is a two foot border 

on the outside of the fence in which we will be able to plant more pollinator 

plants!  

I am writing a grant application for funds to cover expenses above and beyond 

what we have left in the CLI grant.   

Thanks to Pastor Pamela, Greg Whitney, Elaine Berg, Bonny Mounteer and 

Catherine Jura who have spearheaded the Garden of Hope project.  As you 

know, we hope to have a bountiful crop to share with the congregation and the 

two food pantries we support. As indigenous author Robin Wall Kimmerer says 

in her book Braiding Sweetgrass: “The more something is shared the greater its 

value becomes.”   

We’re on our way!!!  Pray for good summer gardening weather with just enough 

rain and lots of sun!   

Marilyn D.  
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The beginning of Hope’s Garden … 
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A Study Curriculum on Civic Life and Faith 
Session 4: What are the Objectives of Democracy in the United States? 

 
This session is special because our beloved pastor, Pastor Pamela, was the 
presenter of this video.  It is nice to have someone with her sensitivity to the lay life 
and to the lives of diverse cultures part of the leadership in this nation-wide ELCA 
study of how civic life and faith intertwine.  
 
Central to our understanding of God is that (S)He is present everywhere and 
requires of us to “do justice, love mercy, and walk humbly” with God.  Since God is 
present in all, ought not we, as people of faith, be likewise present as ambassadors 
of God and His/Her ways.  Civic participation isn’t only involvement in government 
or politics but includes the full range of public life, including service to the 
community. 
 
Briefly, the 13 states were first brought together under the Articles of Confederation 
but this document granted little power for enforcement and there was no unity. 
Policies and currency were different from one state to another.  The 1787 
Constitution, ratified by a vote of the people (primarily white males) changed all that 
with the institution of the executive, legislative, and judicial branches with powers of 
enforcement.  Though imperfect (only white male voters, tolerance of slavery, and 
poor justice to indigenous people) it established an unprecedented form of 
government ratified “by the people”.  A series of amendments expanded who was 
allowed to be part of the ‘consent of the governed’.  This included the end of slavery 
and the institution of voting rights for women and people of color. 
 
The well-known phrase ‘separation of church and state’ was never included in the 
Constitution.  Instead, the Constitution forbade the establishment of a ‘State’ 
religion and it gave permission for the expression (with some limitations) of religion 
in whatever form each person sees fit. The constitution never said that religious 
convictions and politics should flow in separate streams.  It is expected that people 
should use their personal compass to guide their civic service.  For some, that 
compass is called their conscience, for people of faith, their conscience is 
influenced by their understanding of the Bible and what it tells us about what God 
expects of us. 
 
Take time to reflect.  If God is everywhere present and active, doesn’t it make sense 
that people of faith are called to likewise be present and active in the same realm?  
Is it possible to love our neighbor, have hope for creation, and do justice if we do not 
have civic and political participation?  What are you called to do? 
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Easter Food Baskets 

 

Easter arrived a little early this year for fifteen families, thanks to the generosity of 

our Hope congregation.  We were able to supply two shopping bags full of food to 

"graduates" of St. Paul's Center, a homeless shelter for women with children.  The 

bags contained food for Easter dinner, a Price Chopper gift card, eggs and 

coloring kits, and, of course, some Easter candy for the kids!  

 

Jason from the St. Paul Center picked up the bags and told us that he loves 

calling the families to tell them that Easter dinner is on the way.  It's a wonderful 

Easter surprise for them! 

 

Special thanks to Marilyn Dyer for providing 30 dozen eggs and coloring kits, and 

to Karen Hill for bringing in 30 cans each of corn and green beans!  And thanks to 

Nora Guido, Cindy Winter, Tonya Humphrey, Anna-Lisa Hafgren-Willis, Karen Hill, 

Pastor Pamela Hoh and Dickie and Pam Dodson for packing the bags. 
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April 2024 2024 
  

Monday  Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

Lucas Boyer Lisa Boyer Dan Churchill Ciji Churchill Harper 
Churchill 

Bailey 
Churchill 

Judy Cosgrove 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

Bill Cosgrove Tyler Gray Emily Filuta-
Gray 

Henry Gray Chamanka 
Gamage 

Luke Morello Gerd Rieker 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

Judy Rieker Diane 
Middleton 

Linda Hunter Cynthia 
Winter 

Diane Cornell Steve 
Radzminski 

Susan 
Radzminski 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

Greg Whitney Lois Whitney Victoria 
Whitney 

Kevin Willis Anna-Lisa 
Hafgren-Willis 

Eleanor 
Mueller-Smith 

Janis Zipkin 

29 30      

Dale Zipkin Maureen 
Hoffman 

     

    

EACH WEEK WE LIST NAMES FOR 
YOUR DAILY PRAYERS.  
EVERYONE IN OUR COMMUNITY 
BRINGS UNIQUE GIFTS FOR OUR 
MISSIONARY JOURNEY.                  
OUR PRAYERS SSUPPORT THEM 
IN THEIR DAILY LIVES. 
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Please find your own replacement if you cannot be available on date of assignment. 

 

 
 7-Apr 14-Apr 21-Apr 28-Apr 

 
Worship 
10:00am 

Worship 
10:00am 

Worship 
10:00am 

Worship 10:00am 

Altar Guild/ 
Comm. Asst. 2 

Susan R Bonny M Debbie F Marilyn D 

 
Greeter 
 

Lois B Cindy W Pam D Marlies P 

 
Usher 
 

Lois B Marion D Athena B Pam D (+ candles) 

Assisting Minister Susan R Mike D Athena B Sandra G 

Communion Assistant Marilyn D Mike D Pam D Chris N 

Snack Set-Up / 
Clean-Up 

Marilyn D Susan C Marilyn D Susan C 

Offering Counters 

Susan R  
& 

Pam D 

Marion D  
& 

Cindy W 

Pam D  
& 

Bonny M 

Pam D  
& 

Cindy W 
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Upcoming Events for 

April of 2024
 
We will have ‘In-Person’ Sunday Worship Services at 10:00 AM.  We will also    

continue to stream our services on our website, YouTube page, and Facebook    

page.    

Sharing the hope and love of Jesus with all 

 

 

 

 4th: Assemble Garden Beds; 11 AM to 3 PM; in the large classroom & sanctuary. 

 6th:  Hope’s Kitchen Clean-Up @ 10 AM at Cornerstone Community Church in  
Lansingburgh. 

 7th:  First Stewardship Campaign during 10 AM Worship Service. 

 7th:  Blessing of the Quilts @ 10 AM; in the sanctuary. 

 7th:  Hope’s 2024/2025 Budget following Worship Service.  

 10th:  April Ministerium; 9 AM – 12:30 PM; in the large classroom. 

 12th:  Hope’s Dine-Out Dinner Group ~ TBD. 

 13th:  Regional Food Bank Packing, 10:30 AM – Noon, Meet at the RFB in Latham. 

 14th:  Second Stewardship Campaign during 10 AM Worship Service. 

 14th:  Hope’s Prayer Team meets in the small classroom following Worship Service. 

 16th:  Hope’s Hands meet at 10 AM in the small classroom. 

 16th:  Book Club @ 7 PM; Marilyn Dyer’s home. 

 17th:  Council Meeting @ 6:30 PM in the large classroom. 

 21st:  Third Stewardship Campaign during 10 AM Worship Service. 

 24th:  Wednesday Bible Study @ Noon returns; in the large classroom & via Zoom. 

 25th:  Grief Support Group @ 6:30 PM in the sanctuary. 

 28th:  Hope’s 2024 Annual Congregational Meeting following Worship Service. 

 


